Introducing Lorlene Hoyt, new Talloires Network Director of Programs and Research
Dr. Lorlene Hoyt is joining the Talloires Network as Director of Programs and Research. In this role she will direct the Network’s administrative functions and program activities, handling responsibilities previously performed by the TN Coordinator and also leading the design and implementation of selected new initiatives. She will coordinate implementation of our work plan, oversee communications activities and outreach to current and prospective members, and support the Steering Committee and TN working groups. 

Rob Hollister comments, “Lorlene Hoyt brings to the Network exceptional organizational management and leadership skills. She has a strong reputation as a highly collaborative organizer who and also a gifted program developer and administrator.  As the Network builds momentum and expands its programs, her extensive experience in university-community partnerships, program evaluation and research will be invaluable.”   
Dr. Hoyt currently is Visiting Scholar, New England Resource Center for Higher Education, University of Massachusetts, Boston.   From 2002-2011 she was Assistant Professor and then Associate Professor at the M.I.T. Dept. of Urban Studies and Planning. While at M.I.T. she founded and led MIT@Lawrence, a sustained city-campus partnership between M.I.T. and the city of Lawrence, Massachusetts. The partnership received Massachusetts Campus Compact’s Community Partnership Partnership Award (2011). Dr. Hoyt received the Ernest A. Lynton award for the Scholarship of Engagement (2007).
Dr. Hoyt’s work has focused on community-university partnerships, community economic development, and social media. Her research has been published in Planning and Design, the Journal of Planning Education and Research, Economic Affairs, the International Journal of Public of Public Administration and other journals. She has a PhD in City and Regional Planning from the University of Pennsylvania, a Masters in Landscape Architecture from the State University of New York, and a B.S. in Landscape Architecture from Pennsylvania State University.

Lorlene is working for the Network part-time in December and full-time starting January 3.  Please join us in welcoming her to the Talloires Network secretariat.

